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A message from your Staff… 
     ast season was a very trying season at Club Deportivo. Not only 
     for business but for the social lives and Club interactions of 
those who were able to make it down to Kino. With constant, 
sudden, and ever-changing restrictions—depending on the 
contagion alert color system and tough Sonora state laws—we had 
to get creative to continue doing business. We are fortunate to 
have dedicated members who, near and far, continued to pay dues 
and help the Club with their donations. We are grateful to those 
who volunteered and put their time and effort into every fundraising 
activity, including our very own staff take-out burrito lunch.  
 A large part of a successful season, of course, is our income 
from annual dues. We wish to see everyone here with us; but if for 
any reason you are still not able to join us in Kino, we appreciate 
your support by sending us your dues via a check in the mail, 
PayPal, or calling in with a credit or debit card. Remember that a 
percentage of the dues we receive goes directly to the Charitable 
Giving Committee to continue with our age-old tradition of helping 
the less fortunate in our community. This year in particular, we have 
witnessed an increased need for help, both for medicine and to 
supply oxygen. Until now, we have not had much rain in Kino; but 
heavy rainfall is predicted for the rest of August and September, 
and this will result in increasing requests for assistance from the 
neediest. 
 Every summer, the staff works on maintenance and repair at the 
Club. This year is no exception, with over 121 projects on our list, 
ranging from the regular landscaping, to waterproofing, total 
rebuild of library palapa, and others. Taking a two-day break to get 
our Covid19 vaccine last month. 
 With vaccinations now available and continuing at a steady 
pace for all age groups, we are hopeful that this fall will be better 
for business, with fewer restrictions. However, the threat of Covid19 
and the new variants is still present, and—as we have witnessed—the 
State of Sonora is firm on health and safety restrictions and will 
most likely still enforce these to some extent. We are hopeful that 
these restrictions will not be as tough, but we must keep in mind 
that for some time to come, prevention protocols will be a part of 
our regular operation. We must continue to be creative in our 
planning of events and meals in order to have a successful 
2021-2022 season and, most importantly, we count on you being 
with us! 
—The Staff 
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Looking forward to the new and better 2021/2022…
From Your President… 
Hello everyone, 
This summer is 
quickly passing. 
Hope you all are 
having a fantastic 
time wherever 
you are.     
     Unfortunately 
the Covid issues 
are still a major 
concern in Kino. 
But the increased 
availability of the 
vaccines gives us all hope for a return to 
normal times. 
 Beware of burglary! Unfortunately 
our Club Manager experienced a vehicle 
break in and theft while on Club 
business. This type of crime seems on 
the rise and does increase during hard 
times in Mexico. 
 Be diligent. Experience suggests 
don’t trust the “guard watchers” in the 
parking areas. Be sure to keep valuables 
out of sight or locked in your trunk.  
 There is good progress on the Club’s 
summer projects. Remember, the month 
of August is work month at the Club to 
continue projects, and the Club will have 
limited hours. Rescue One will still 
continue to operate. 
 We look forward to the upcoming 
season and when we all can be together 
again!  
—Jim Burbidge, President  
    520-732-1017  
    BurbidgeLaw@aol.com 

L

Betty Martinez, Club Manager Office hours: Monday - Saturday 8 - 1

mailto:BurbidgeLaw@aol.com
mailto:BurbidgeLaw@aol.com
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FIRST RESPONDERS  Channel 26       Tel/Address

OK, all you boating people out there… 
Remember your summer homework.  All you boat 
drivers need to get your operator's permits this 
summer while you are having a good time.  Work, 
Work, Work.   
 I hope this finds you all having fun in the sun, or 
the smoke, depending where you are.  See you all 
in Kino soon. 

—Ron Leetch, “Northstar” 1st V.P./Rescue One

community outreach

Greetings from balmy Kino Bay! 
It’s that time of year to begin preparations for the 
upcoming season at Club Deportivo! 
 I can imagine many of you are wondering about 
the Covid 19/Delta variant status in Sonora. Rather 
than give you my personal interpretation, allow me to 
direct you to the official website: saludsonora.gob.mx. 
With the current influx of visitors from Hermosillo, 
you wouldn’t suspect Covid existed. The grocery 
stores, restaurants, and hotels are full! 

On to business...  
The current inventory for the Backpack Program is 
dismal!! Backpacks—a few, School Supplies—
ZERO, gifts for the Desayuno Program—ZERO! 
Please bring or send whatever supplies you can to 
support the kids of Kino. 
 The supplies needed are as follows: school 
backpacks, notebooks, pencils, erasers, crayons, glue 
sticks, red/black/blue pens, protractors, rulers, 
scissors, etc. Small gifts—which may include but are 
not limited to: soccer balls, jump ropes, match box 
size cars, small dolls, hair ribbons, hair brushes and 
combs—are given to children on their birthday 
months through the Desayuno Program. 
 FUNdraising stuff: Get ready for the “Rainbow 
of Treasure” Auction and Dinner to be held on 
March 12, 2022!! Shamrock and Leprechaun updates 
to come. Also the wildly successful Yard Sale will be 
held in late November with specific date TBD. Stay 
tuned for updates!   
 Thank you for your generous support and gifts 
during these less than ideal times.  
Best Regards,   
—Rick Fisher, 2nd VP, Community Outreach 

BE KIND. WEAR A MASK.

http://saludsonora.gob.mx/
http://saludsonora.gob.mx/
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SAVE THE DATE INVITATION…

  Rainbow 
of Treasures
  March 12, 2022

  Afternoon Auctions
and Fun Supper TBD

  Club Deportivo Fundraising Event
Legend tells us that mysterious leprechauns 
use rainbows to help locate treasures.  There 
will be treasures for you to find in the after-
noon of March 12, 2022, at Club Deportivo.  
You will receive newsy shamrock and 
leprechaun footprints to better inform you 
about the treasures to be found under the 
March 12 afternoon rainbow.

This first shamrock of information is inviting 
you to save the date and mark your calendar, 
for this fun event.  March 12, 2022, in the 
afternoon will be the primary fundraiser 
auctions for club Deportivo. Your 
participation is wanted.

Rainbow of Treasures
March 12, 2022

Fun , Food, Drink and Auctions
Silent Auction final bids 2:00-4:00

Live Auction 4:00-5:30
Food TBD

(More tidbits of shamrock information will be 
shared  as the date gets closer.)
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!  Treasures Wanted  ! 
Many of us have items in our homes that 

become treasures for others. Please consider 
bringing to Kino some donation items for our 
March Treasure Auctions. Also, art and crafts 

make fabulous treasures. The Treasure Auction 
Fundraiser depends on all of our participation, 

and your donations are needed. Thank you!

Indoor Activities
Here we go into August! And I want to 
let you know what we are planning for fun during the 
21/22 season at the Club for indoor entertainment. 
 The theme nights you may want to bring something 
special to wear for Halloween, Western Night, New 
Year's Eve, and Happy Hippy Night. I'm going to 
see if I can come up with the Horse Race we had a 
ball playing on a cruise ship about 100 years ago. 

 I will let you know about the Friday night 
entertainments as we go along, and I’m open to any 
suggestions.  The Andrews Sisters may be back, and 
I'd still like to make a date with Gillian's Island.   
 Last year we tried Alphabetics and had a fun time, 
so maybe we can try that again.   
 I hope to see lots of you back at the Club soon, and 
Thank You to all who worked so hard to get us 
through last season. 
—Anne Stern, Indoor Director

Phone Photographers Wanted 
Our webmaster, Bev Kolosseus, would like to form 
a committee of amateur smart phone photographers 
to take snapshots at Club social events. These low 
resolution photos would be sent to Bev to put on the 
Activities-Gallery of the Club website. As a 
committee, we could get together and make sure 
that our social events are covered, exchange tips 
and information, and maybe even a glass of wine.   
     To volunteer to be this part of the Club 
Deportivo team, and help keep the website vibrant 
and current, contact Communications Director 
Anne DeFrance at kinobaynews@gmail.com or 
Beverly Kolosseus at bkolosseus@mail.com.  Let’s 
let everyone know how great being a member of 
Club Deportivo can be!

mailto:kinobaynews@gmail.com
mailto:kinobaynews@gmail.com
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October 1st 2021 is the first day of the 
Fiscal 2022 season. As we put Fiscal 
2021 behind us (the further the 
better!) we need to turn our focus to 
getting back on track financially, 

returning to activities, functions, and 
meals that will put some pesos into the coffers.  
 Thanks to the great job done by the FUNdraising 
Committee, Pot O’ Gold, combined with some 
generous donations, and proceeds from events that 
could be held, stability of the General Reserve is 
intact for now. This, combined with members 
keeping their annual membership dues current 
(even if they couldn’t get to Kino for the season), and 
those purchasing insurance from Don Smith, will 
help push us through this financially trying season, 
setting us up to get rolling into Fiscal 2022. 
 We continue to struggle with declining 
membership numbers. Annual paid membership for 
Fiscal 2021 is 12% less than at the same time last 
year in Fiscal 2020 (at June 30th). This amounts to 
almost $4,000.00 USD in fees alone that we’ve lost. 
On top of that – this means fewer members 
purchasing meals, bar drinks, and insurance. 
 This declining membership is not just a Staff and 
Board issue – it’s an issue affecting all members. 
Should expenditures continue to be more than 
incoming receipts, eventually, the Piggy Bank (aka 
General Reserve) will be empty. 
 Members, serving on committees, and staff have 
been working diligently to come up with ways to 
increase membership while at the same time 
decreasing expenditures and working under the 
restrictions of the Charter and Covid regulations. 
These initiatives need to continue into the upcoming 
season, and they need your input. Put your thinking 
caps on and send along your ideas to the Staff or 
Board. Better still, attend a Board meeting. Hopefully 
by November, Covid regulations will allow 
membership attendance at Board meetings again. 
 I look forward to being back in the fall, and 
seeing you all back too. It has been a long Covid 
winter. We need to put this difficult season behind 
us, and move forward into Fiscal 2022. 
—Joan Fairweather, Treasurer 
________________________________________________ 

Membership fees/dues for the season are due by January 1, 
2022. These may be paid by Check, PayPal, Credit or Debit card, 
and cash (USD or Pesos). This upcoming season’s annual dues 
are $116.00 USD (2,088 MEX). Why not pay ahead? We are  
holding the rate at the current year’s fee of $110.00 USD (or  
1,980 pesos MEX) if paid by December 31, 2021.

Hi everyone!  

Hope you all are well and having a great summer. 
 Hoping for a great upcoming season. We’re planning 
a great line up for all our breakfasts and dinners this 
fall, and there are still a few organizer and sponsor spots 
to fill; so please sign up if you are able to. You can 
email Judy Hazen at JohnJudyHaz@gmail.Com.  
She has been working hard to get our meals calendar 
filled for this upcoming season. We would be happy to 
see some new faces in the kitchen, and remember that 
I’ll be there to help in any way. 
 A big thank you to Judy for all her hard work!  
See you all soon… 
—Pat Friesen, Meals Director, 662-242-0768

NEW MEMBERS 
Bradley Mauk & Deni Hawk 

from New Mexico 

Please welcome them when you see them!

Membership Committee Report 
Life in Kino was a little different this year, as many of our 
Canadian friends were unable to make it to Kino because 
of Covid border restrictions.  They were greatly missed, 
and hopefully those restrictions will be eased by fall.   
 We have designated "Ambassadors" in the major 
population centers in Kino, and they have accepted the 
task of identifying prospective new members and inviting 
them to check out our Club.  We have new members from 
our Mexican community, bringing cultural diversity and a 
whole lot of energetic fun!!   
 We look forward to seeing as many of you back as 
possible!!! 
—Jan Vala, Membership Committee Chair 
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KEEPING HEALTHY AND FIT AT CLUB DEPORTIVO 
We know the importance of exercise to boost energy, maintain independence, protect the  
heart, and manage symptoms of illness or pain, as well as weight. Although last season was a 
challenge to keep motivated while trying to exercise outside, we are planning on making up for 

it this season! 
  When the Club opens in October for the 2021/22 season we’ll get back at it! Hopefully inside! All 
Mexican protocols for social interaction will be observed. As far as equipment goes: to participate, 
you will need to bring your own - your own mat, weights, resistance band and loop band; bringing 
them to and from class. Equipment may not be shared. (These items may be found at Walmart.) 
Class times will be available when the Weekly Updates start, and on the morning announcements. 

 Weight & Stretch, Yoga, Line Dancing, Resistance/Loop Band and Breathe and Balance classes will 
be available during the season.   

regular exercise is good for your mind, mood, and memory 

Francine Bailey, Joan Fairweather, Cathie Nall
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ANNOUNCING: Fall Yard and Bake Sale at Your 
Club Deportivo……November 20, 2021

Yes, we are thinking the Holidays. We are thinking 
Club Fun. We are thinking Club Support.  
 Please, mark your calendars for this November 20 
Sale Event at Club 
Deportivo. This will be an 
ideal time to gather some 
tasty goods for Thanksgiving 
(if you can hide them in your 
freezer so no one finds them.) 
Also, the November 20 Yard 
Sale could be a great time to 
pick up Holiday gifts, 
Holiday decorations and just 
Fun items to use in your 
Kino dwelling. This event 
can be Festive and a great 
start to the Holidays. More 
news, glitter, and details will 
be coming out as we get closer to the event date of 
Saturday, November 20.  
 Yard Sale Items Request: Now, I am guessing, 
you are looking for unique fun items for the March 12 
Auctions. But in your inspection of your home, and fun 

bargain spots, please be on the lookout for Yard Sale 
items for the November 20 Event. Fun, Holiday gift 
items, and Holiday decorations can be perfect for this. 
Also, any avenues down which your creative ideas 

might lead you for items 
to donate will be great!     
     Remember, when you 
travel to Kino…pack 
your items! You can 
bring them to the Club, 
and we’ll store them until 
the Festive November 
20th Event. This social 
and fundraising event can 
be Holiday glitter with 
YOUR support.  
 The Fall November 20 
Bake Sale is a warm tasty 

event. We encourage all talented bakers to donate 
their talents to our Fall Festive Bake Sale.  
 Watch for more details as the event gets closer to 
November 20. YUM !!!!!  
—Susan Buesing, FUNdraising Chair 
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INFORMATION ABOUT 

FOR THE ENTIRE COMMUNITY 
RESCUE ONE operates 24/7, 365 days a year, on 
Channel 26, providing security to all boats that 
navigate the Sea of Cortez and those who cross the 
Sonoran Desert. It also serves as the Emergency 
liaison center for this community — the only one 
offering this kind of service in Mexico! 
    RESCUE ONE is available to everyone, not only 
to members of Club Deportivo. All those who wish to 
cooperate and support RESCUE ONE can become 
members by paying the annual fee ($2,000 pesos), 
which also entitles them to participate in the various 
activities that are organized at Club Deportivo. 
     Want to know more about us? 
www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com 
Betty Martinez, is the General Manager, and her mail 
address is clubdeportivomanager@outlook.com. 

INFORMACIÓN SOBRE 

PARA TODA LA COMUNIDAD
RESCUE ONE opera 24/7, los 365 días del año, en 
Channel 26, Dando un Servicio que proporciona 
Seguridad a Toda la Red y Grupo de Embarcaciones 
que navegan por el Mar de Cortez y a Quiénes cruzan 
por el Desierto de Sonora. Funcionando además; 
como el centro de enlace de Emergencia de esta 
comunidad.  Es el único con un Servicio de esta 
Naturaleza y Alcance en Mexico! 
 Este Servicio está abierto y disponible para Todo 
el Mundo, No solo para los miembros del Club 
Deportivo.  A todos Aquellos que deseen cooperar y 
apoyar a RESCUE ONE, y hacerse miembros por 
medio de la aportación de la cuota anual ($2,000 
Pesos), haciéndoles además La invitación de 
participar en las actividades diversas de Nuestra 
comunidad y las actividades sociales que se 
organizan en el Club Deportivo.   
 Desean conocer más de Nosotros? 
www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com 
Betty Martinez, es la Gerente General, y este es su 
dirección de correo personal: 
Clubdeportivomanager@outlook.com 
Continued on page 7 
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BULLETIN 
If the Club is back to business as usual, we'll start Bingo 
on October 25. Same as always: Bar opens at 1:30 and 
games begin at 2:00.  The Kino Ball Jackpot was at 
$1000 pesos when we had to shut down. You could go 
home a BIG WINNER when you Bingo on the Kino Ball 
number!!  Please come play.....you'll be having fun and 
supporting Club Deportivo!! 
—Sandie Burnam, Manageress 

LIBRARY NEWS 
We're looking forward to you making use of your 
Library this coming season!!  We have MANY new 
DVDs, thanks to Jeff & Shauna Smith, and lots of 
new books and puzzles.  AS ALWAYS we need 
your donations!!!! 
—Sandie Burnam, Librarian 

NEWS AROUND TOWN
Editor, Cathie Nall

This is a new column focussed on informing members 
about interesting and important things that are 
happening in the Kino community. You are invited to 
share information or tips about possible stories. We will 
be incorporating more bilingual reports, as our Spanish-
speaking membership grows! Please contact Cathie Nall 
at kino.sun@yahoo.com with things you think would be 
of interest. 
Esta es una nueva columna enfocada en informar a los 
miembros sobre cosas interesantes e importantes que 
están sucediendo en la comunidad de Kino. Está usted 
invitado a compartir información o consejos sobre 
posibles noticias. ¡Incorporaremos más informes 
bilingües a medida que nuestra membresía de habla 
español crezca! Comuníquese con Cathie Nall 
kino.sun@yahoo.com con cosas de interés. 

mailto:kino.sun@yahoo.com
mailto:kino.sun@yahoo.com
mailto:clubdeportivomanager@outlook.com
http://www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com/
mailto:Clubdeportivomanager@outlook.com
mailto:clubdeportivomanager@outlook.com
http://www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com/
mailto:Clubdeportivomanager@outlook.com
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NEWS AROUND TOWN…
Continued from page 6 

255 “Thank You”s 
There must be some cosmic force around 2625 Mar de 
Cortéz!  The residents and guests seem to gravitate 
toward the care of man’s best friends: dogs and cats. 
 Priscilla Mendoza and Casey OBrien came to Kino 
last October to spend the winter.  They soon realized the 
need for control of our local dog and cat population was 
greater than our Kino Bay Neuter and Spay Association 
(KBNSA) was capable of facilitating.   
 Discussions began in February, and through the 
efforts of so many volunteers, a massive spay and neuter 
initiative took form. 
Here are the BASIC FACTS: 
Where:  Secondary School classrooms, Kino Viejo 
When:  April 21, 22 & 23, 8a-6p each day. 
What:  Free Spaying & Neutering Clinic 
Who:  *Parker Project, Phoenix, Az.  
 (http://theparkerproject.org 
 8 women (2 vets and 6 support techs) from  
       Colorado, Utah, and Arizona. 
  *Pata de Perro, Hermosillo (FB). Volunteers under the 
        direction of Claudia Balcazar & Noelia Sandoval. 
    *Pathways for Paws, Tucson, Az. 
    *Kino Viejo & Nuevo KBNSA volunteers 
    *School site staff 
    *Kino Viejo & Nuevo Hospitality businesses  
Advertising:  flyers, posters, loud speaker & FB groups. 
THE RESULTS:  255 operations performed.   
     75% dogs, 25% cats 

Your positive comments & donations to our local 
initiative (KBNSA) are always appreciated. Words 
cannot express the amount of gratitude that goes out 
to Priscilla & Casey, who have hearts of gold. 

“Gracias” 255 veces 
¡Debe haber alguna fuerza cósmica alrededor de 2625 
Mar de Cortéz! Los residentes e invitados parecen 
gravitar hacia el cuidado de los mejores amigos del 
hombre: perros y gatos. 
 Priscilla Mendoza y Casey OBrien vinieron a Kino 
el pasado mes de octubre para pasar el invierno. 
Pronto se dieron cuenta de que la necesidad de 
controlar nuestra población local de perros y gatos era 
mayor de lo que el Kino Bay Neuter and Spay 
Associaiton (KBNSA) era capaz de facilitar. 
 Las discusiones comenzaron en febrero, y gracias 
a los esfuerzos de tantos voluntarios, tomó forma una 
iniciativa masiva de esterilización y castración. 

Aquí están los HECHOS BÁSICOS: 
Dónde: Aulas de Secundaria, Kino Viejo 
Cuándo: 21, 22 y 23 de abril, de 8 a. M. A 6 p. M.  
 Todos los días. 
Qué: Clínica gratuita de esterilización y castración 
Quién: * Proyecto Parker, Phoenix, Az.  
 (http://theparkerproject.org) 
 8 mujeres (2 veterinarios y 6 técnicos de apoyo) de 
  Colorado, Utah y Arizona. 
 * Pata de Perro, Hermosillo (FB). 
Continúa en la página 8 

http://theparkerproject.org/
http://theparkerproject.org/
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Continúa de la página 7 
   Voluntarios bajo la dirección de Claudia 
      Balcazar y Noelia Sandoval. 
 * Pathways for Paws, Tucson, Az. 
 * Voluntarios de Kino Viejo y Nuevo KBNSA 
 * Personal del sitio escolar 
 * Negocios de Hostelería de Kino Viejo y Nuevo 
Publicidad: flyers, carteles, altavoces y grupos FB. 
LOS RESULTADOS: 255 operaciones realizadas. 
      75% perros, 25% gatos 
Sus comentarios positivos y donaciones a nuestra 
iniciativa local (KBNSA) siempre son apreciados. 
Las palabras no pueden expresar la cantidad de gratitud 
que se siente con Priscilla y Casey, que tienen corazones 
de oro.
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A Message from Kino Bay Ladies Klub 
It has been decided by the board that all KLK 
activities will continue to be on hold until enough 
board members are able to return to Kino and 
continue their duties.  
 It was our intention to hold the first ladies 
luncheon in November, but due to the new Covid 
variant and restrictions throughout the US and 
Canada, many of our members will not be able to 
return to Kino until an unknown date. Because of 
this, the board has unanimously voted to put all 
activities on hold.  
 I will continue to update you on the status of KLK 
as we continue into the year. The Scholarship 
program will continue to monitor and proceed with 
the scholarship program. You can still sponsor a child 
or donate monies to the program by contacting Diane 
Ackerman (teacherjdiane@gmail.com) or Judy Hazen 
(JohnJudyHaz@gmail.com). 
 We have made this difficult decision as concerns 
continue for the safety and health of our members. 
—Jennifer Brown, President

How can we make this newsletter more 
useful for Club members?  

¿Como podemos mejorar este boletín para 
servir a los miembros? 

Send ideas to / Mandar ideas a: 
carolynjkinsman@aol.com 
kinobaynews@gmail.com

mailto:teacherjdiane@gmail.com
mailto:JohnJudyHaz@gmail.Com
mailto:carolynjkinsman@aol.com
mailto:kinobaynews@gmail.com
mailto:carolynjkinsman@aol.com
mailto:kinobaynews@gmail.com
mailto:teacherjdiane@gmail.com
mailto:JohnJudyHaz@gmail.Com
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PROXY 
Every active member (active member is defined as having paid dues for the current year 2022) has 
ONE VOTE—be sure your spouse, if he/she is an active member, votes also. 

To the Secretary of Club Deportivo, Kino Bay: 
This is to advise you that I/We, as active members of Club Deportivo do hereby designate and

authorize_________________________________or_________________________________ to 
vote for and on my/our behalf on any matter and position that may come before the General 
Assembly of Club Deportivo at its meeting to be held on Saturday, February 12, 2022. I/We 
understand that this proxy must be submitted to the Club office for verification not later than thirty 
(30) minutes prior to the opening of that meeting. 

______________________________________  ___________________________________Date_____________
(Your name printed)                                              (Your signature) 

______________________________________  ___________________________________Date_____________
(Your souse’s name printed)                                 (Your spouse’s signature) 


